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- R E V I S E D -
MEETING NOTICE

DATE: Thursday, August 10, 2000

TIME: 1:30 p.m.

PLACE:  SENATE APPROPRIATIONS ROOM 109

TENTATIVE AGENDA

- Call to Order

- Approval of Minutes of June 20, 2000.

- EXECUTIVE SESSION - Arizona Department of Administration, Risk Management Services -
Consideration of Proposed Settlements undr Rule 14.

- DIRECTOR'S REPORT (if necessary).

1. SCHOOL FACILITIES BOARD - Report on Projection of Deficiencies Corrections Costs.

2. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS
A. Review of Two Private Prison Request for Proposals.
B. Consider Approval of Transfer of Appropriations.

3. ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION - Review of Retiree Accumulated Sick
Leave Rate.

4. DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY
A. Review of Plan to Provide Matching Monies to Navajo Nation to Operate a Tribal Cash

Assistance Program.
B. Report on FY 2001 Lump Sum Operating Budget Reduction Plan.
C. Bimonthly Report on Arizona Works.
D. Report on Case Management Satisfaction Survey.
E. Report on Additional FY 2000 Child Support Expenditures.

5. GOVERNMENT INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AGENCY/ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF
ADMINISTRATION - Report on Statewide Technology Licensing Agreement.



- 2 -

6. DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - Report on Motor Vehicle Division Wait Times.

7. ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION - Report on Proposed Transfer. (For Information Only)

8. DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS’ SERVICES - Review of Proposed Expenditures from the
Veterans’ Home Contingency Special Line Item. 

The Chairman reserves the right to set the order of the agenda.
08/07/00

People with disabilities may request accommodations such as interpreters, alternative formats, or assistance with physical accessibility.
Requests for accommodations must be made with 72 hours prior notice.  If you require accommodations, please contact the JLBC Office
at (602) 542-5491.
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JOINT LEGISLATIVE BUDGET COMMITTEE

June 20, 2000
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 8:05 a.m., Tuesday, June 20, 2000, in Senate Appropriations Room 109. The
following were present:

Members: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman Representative Bob Burns, Vice-Chairman
Senator Arzberger Representative Blewster
Senator Bowers Representative Daniels
Senator Cirillo Representative Gonzales
Senator Jackson Representative McGibbon
Senator Lopez Representative McGrath

Representative McLendon
Representative Weason

Absent: Senator Bundgaard
Senator Wettaw

Staff: Richard Stavneak, Director Cheryl Kestner, Secretary
Gina Guarascio Bob Hull
Indya Kincannon Tom Mikesell
Brad Regens Stefan Shepherd
Lynne Smith 

Others: Debbie Johnston Senate
Philip E. Geiger School Facilities Board
David Jankofsky Department of Transportation
Gary Adams Department of Transportation
Jim Dorre Department of Transportation
Dick Wright Department of Transportation
Mike Haener Attorney General’s Office
Cari Harrison Attorney General’s Office
Tracy Essex Attorney General’s Office
Terry Stewart Department of Corrections
Chuck Ryan Department of Corrections
Carl Nink Department of Corrections
Alan Ecker Department of Corrections
Helen Gouvert Department of Corrections
Christine Boilini Correctional Services Corporation
Bill Greeney OSPB
Chad Norris House
Bill Ponder Arizona Historical Society
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Representative Burns moved that the Committee go into Executive Session.  The motion carried.

At 8:05 a.m. the Joint Legislative Budget Committee went into Executive Session.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee reconvene into open session.  The motion carried.

At 8:20 a.m. the Committee reconvened into open session.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee approve the recommended settlement proposals by the Attorney General's
Office in the following cases.

1. Belin v. State of Arizona
2. Shweiri v. State of Arizona

The motion carried.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Mr. Richard Stavneak, Director, JLBC, discussed interim meeting dates and the Committee’s responsibilities with regard to
the Strategic Program Area of Reviews (SPAR’s).

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Hearing no objections from the members of the Committee to the minutes of May 16, 2000, Senator Gnant stated that the
minutes would be approved as submitted.

SCHOOL FACILITIES BOARD - Report on Status of Deficiencies Corrections Assessment.

Dr. Philip E. Geiger, Director, School Facilities Board, reported that they have about 700 schools that Flex-Tech needs to
revisit out of 1,210 schools.  To date Flex-Tech has about 120 schools that are actually fully completed.  They have reviewed
the analysis, and scope of the work and have prepared a report to the School Facilities Board so that they can now meet with
the school districts.  The School Facilities Board has met with about 8 school districts to date, and has an understanding with
the school officials as to the scope of the work to be completed.

Dr. Geiger said they are meeting this afternoon with Procurement to review Flex-Tech’s latest comments as well as their
payment requests.  Procurement then will communicate with Flex-Tech’s executives as to how to proceed in terms of their
payment and response to the corrected action plan.

Representative Blewster asked what are some examples of state responsibilities versus local responsibilities.  Dr. Geiger said
that, for example, in one school the fire alarm system needed new batteries and they also needed new lights; about $2,000
worth of maintenance items that the Board rejected and said those are not counted by the state as a deficiency.  Some
districts have non-instructional space, which the Board does not in fact do corrections on.  Some districts have asked for
significant upgrades to roof repair, or to put on a substantially better roof.  The Board only provides them with a replacement
of the same quality as what was there before.  The balance will have to be paid by the school district.

Senator Cirillo asked about Attachment B of Dr. Geiger’s letter that shows that the amount of the contract being roughly
$2.7 million paid-to-date.  It then shows 5 pay requests, and the next figure of $536,000 shows it is to be held until all
districts have been submitted to the School Facilities Board.  Senator Cirillo said that works out roughly to be 20% of the
contract, and he wondered if Dr. Geiger was comfortable with that being enough withheld until they get the job finished.  Dr.
Geiger said that that was Flex-Tech’s request, not the School Facilities Board’s decision.  Dr. Geiger’s recommendation to
Procurement is that they pay Flex-Tech strictly on the percentage of completed projects, and that would be on a square foot
basis.
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Senator Cirillo asked when you go on to the next step and complete the negotiation with the school board, is that one of the
criteria before the School Facilities Board pays or not.  Dr. Geiger said that they must have accurate data and the scope of the
work successfully described before negotiations with the school district.

Senator Lopez asked whether the original contract with Flex-Tech was only for the 63 million square feet.  Dr. Geiger
responded yes.  Senator Lopez asked if they would have to develop another contract for an additional 30 million square feet.
Dr. Geiger said that when this was awarded it was awarded on a per square feet basis.  Procurement indicates that we can
extend this contract because all vendors bid on square feet.

In response to Senator Lopez’s question, Dr. Geiger stated that all schools in the state have been assessed.

Senator Gnant stated that he assumed that by the end of the project that the School Facilities Board will, if for no other
reason than as a benchmark, have reviewed one of the brand new schools that has opened in the last year or so.  Dr. Geiger
said that was correct.

Dr. Geiger said that to date they have awarded approximately 30,000 computers to school districts that do not maintain an 8
to 1 ratio between computers and students.  They were able to use a state contract and redo it to get lower prices.  As you can
see from the report, of the 30,000 that they have estimated so far, they have saved $10 million over the state contract price
that was previously in place.  They are requiring districts to file an “E-Rate” application because the federal government will
pay as much as 90% of networking costs.  The School Facilities Board will make the E-Rate application on behalf of some
districts because some are a 1 man or woman show, with low capability to file the application.

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES (DHS)

A. Consider Approval of Transfer of Appropriations.

Senator Gnant asked if there were any questions or comments on this item.  There were none.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee approve the requested transfer of monies from the Children’s
Behavioral Health Title XIX State Match to the Seriously Mentally Ill Title XIX State Match and the General Mental
Health/Substance Abuse Title XIX State Match.  The motion carried.

The transfer is shown in the table below:

TRANSFER FROM : TRANSFER TO:
Children’s Behavioral Health
Title XIX State Match

$(340,000) GF
(994,400) TF

Seriously Mentally Ill
Title XIX State Match

$225,000 GF
$658,100 TF

___________

General Mental Health/
Substance Abuse
Title XIX State Match

115,000 GF
   336,400 TF

     TOTAL $(340,000) GF
(994,400) TF

     TOTAL $340,000 GF
$994,400 TF

B. Review Capitation Rate Changes for Behavioral Health Services.

Senator Gnant asked if there were any questions.  No one requested to speak.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee give a favorable review to the Capitation Rate Changes for Behavioral
Health Services.  The motion carried.

Representative McLendon asked the Chairman if there was anyone in the audience that would want to speak on this
issue.  No one requested to speak.
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ARIZONA HISTORICAL SOCIETY - Consider Approval of Transfer of Appropriations.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee approve the requested transfer of $45,000 in General Fund monies to Other
Operating Expenditures and Professional and Outside Services.  The motion carried.

TRANSFER FROM: TRANSFER TO:
Personal Services $39,400 Other Operating Expenditures $26,000
Employee Related Expenditures     5,600 Professional and Outside Services   19,000
     TOTAL $45,000      TOTAL $45,000

ARIZONA PIONEERS’ HOME - Consider Approval of Transfer of Appropriations.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee approve the requested transfer of $45,000 in General Fund monies from
Personal Services to Other Operating Expenditures to cover higher than expected maintenance and drug costs.  The motion
carried.

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY -

A. Review of Federal Social Services Block Grant (SSBG) FY 2001 Expenditure Plan.

Mr. Stavneak said that the JLBC Staff and the agency are asking that the review be deferred until they get a better sense
from the federal government of what the final level of social services block grant funding will be.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee defer its review of the Federal Social Services Block Grant FY 2001
Expenditure Plan.

Representative Weason said that she had heard some talk that the feds may try to compensate for reductions in the social
services block grant by requiring states to use some tobacco settlement.

Mr. Stefan Shepherd, JLBC Staff, said that he had heard of that possibility.  Probably the greatest threat at this point is
that the U.S. Senate cut the appropriation for the SSBG nationally, by nearly two-thirds, from $1.7 billion to $600
million.  The U.S. House appropriated $1.7 billion, which is the current level.

Representative Weason asked Mr. Shepherd to keep the Committee updated.

Senator Gnant said that if there was no other discussion they would vote on Representative Burn’s motion.  The motion
carried.

B. Consider Approval of Transfer of Appropriations.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee approve the requested transfer of funds for FY 2001 in the Temporary
Assistance for Needy Families Cash Benefits Special Line Item and other line items to ensure the state meets its federal
maintenance of effort requirements.  The motion carried.

The transfers are as follows:

Budget Affected General Fund
TANF Block

Grant Total
Div. of Benefits & Medical Eligibility (DBME) Operating $(10,000,000) $10,000,000 $0
Div. of Children, Youth & Families (DCYF) Operating (7,828,500) 7,828,500 0
Administration Operating (1,400,000) 1,400,000 0
DBME TANF Cash Benefits SLI 21,228,500 (21,228,500) 0
DCYF Family Builders SLI (1,000,000) 1,000,000 0
DCYF Attorney General Legal Services SLI   (1,000,000)   1,000,000 0

TOTAL $               0 $               0 $0



JLBC Meeting - 5 - June 20, 2000

C. Bimonthly Report on Arizona Works.

This  item was for information only.  No action was required.

ARIZONA COMMISSION ON THE ARTS - Review of the Arizona Arts Endowment Fund and Private
Contributions.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee give a favorable review of the agency’s report regarding private monies
that are donated for use in conjunction with public monies from the Arizona Arts Endowment Fund.  The motion carried.

DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS (DOC) - Review Private Prison Contract.

Representative Burns asked about the 400 privately-operated DWI beds that are up for rebid.  It was his understanding that
there was some question about the Request for Proposal (RFP) relative to the department’s requirement to buy back the
facility, and that the Attorney General is looking at that particular item within the RFP.

Mr. Terry Stewart, Director, Department of Corrections provided the Committee with background information regarding why
the department has included purchase options in private prison RFP’s and contracts.

Representative Burns said that if he owned the building he would not consider rent payment as payment for the building
unless that was clear and agreed upon up front between the renter and the owner.  Representative Burns said that apparently
the Attorney General felt the language is not quite clear enough.

Senator Gnant asked if that leads to a slightly higher cost in those instances in which you do not end up buying the facility.
Mr. Stewart said that their data indicates that is not the case.  In response to Mr. Burns’ question, Mr. Stewart said what they
do is sit down before the contract is signed and determine what the value of that asset is and then they tell us how they are
going to amortize it and how that amortization is reflected in the per diem.  All that is worked out in advance so all parties
agree with it.  It is also worked out so that they are not inflating the capital asset.

Representative Weason asked whether the terms are negotiated in advance with the private entity.  Mr. Stewart said that in
the prior contract that was not the case.  This is new with this particular vendor.  Representative Weason asked what would
happen if these terms were negotiated and approved and later down the line the vendor goes out of business.  They may be
able to allege that this is a void contract because statute does not specifically permit this.  She wondered if that was an issue
that they have discussed with the attorneys.  Mr. Stewart said that they have not discussed that.  However, it would be their
position that they would be happy to consult with them, and that once they knowingly enter into the contractual provision
they are bound by it.  Representative Weason said she was concerned about the fact that it would be a voided contract.  She
also wondered about the 400 beds and if they are new beds coming online.  Mr. Stewart said, no they are not; it is a renewal
contract.

Representative McGrath asked if there are any other states where the vendor is forced to enter into a contract like this.  It
seemed to her that no building owner would willingly enter into this kind of a contract.  She felt like if a private owner were
selling their building they would have more luck with another private prison entity.  She also asked the Attorney General if
any other state agencies force the building owners of buildings they rent from into this type of contract.

Ms. Kristen Boilini, Correctional Services Corporation (CSC), responded that she did not know of any other state requiring
this type of lease-purchase.  CSC is the current contractor under the renewal bid so CSC is currently running the 400 beds.
The lease-purchase option is in the existing contract and they did sign into that and have no problems with it.  She said she
would do some research and find out who else is requiring it.

Representative McGrath requested to hear from the Attorney General’s office.

Mr. Michael Haener, Attorney General’s Office, said that he does not have an answer as to whether other state agencies
require this kind of contract, but would find out for her.  Representative McGrath said that she felt the information would be
good for the whole Committee to have.
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Representative McLendon said he thought it sounded good for the taxpayers and since the contract was up front they have the
option of going into business or not going into business.

Representative Burns moved that the Committee give a favorable review of the DOC private prison RFP which meets the
intent of the appropriation for 400 private DWI beds and statutes related to privatized prison beds.  The motion carried.

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

A. Report on Grand Canyon Airport Funding.

Senator Gnant asked if there were any questions.  There were none.

B. Report on Highway Maintenance Levels of Service for Snow & Ice.

Senator Gnant asked if there were any questions.  There were none.

ATTORNEY GENERAL - Report on Collection Enforcement Revolving Fund.

Senator Gnant asked if there were any questions.  There were none.

JLBC STAFF - REPORT ON JLBC RULES

Senator Gnant said a copy of the rules were included in the JLBC Agenda book.

Without objection, the meeting adjourned at 8:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted:

______________________________________________________
Cheryl Kestner, Secretary

______________________________________________________
Richard Stavneak, Director

______________________________________________________
Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman

NOTE:  A full tape recording of this meeting is available at the JLBC Staff Office, 1716 West Adams.
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Patrick Fearon, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: SCHOOL FACILITIES BOARD - REPORT ON PROJECTION OF
DEFICIENCIES CORRECTIONS COSTS

The School Facilities Board (SFB) has been asked to address and update the Committee on the
status of deficiencies corrections costs.  This is part of an on-going effort to update the
Committee on the status of these issues.  This memo provides our preliminary analysis of the
projected $1.17 billion cost that was released by the SFB on July 17, 2000.  (See Attachment 1,
“News Release,” provided by SFB.)  In summary, we believe that the SFB’s cost estimate is a
reasonable starting point, but we stress that the actual cost could prove to be higher or lower than
the SFB’s current estimate once the bidding process takes place over the next two years.

Methodology

The SFB projection begins with a “stratified” sample of 16 Arizona school districts.  The sample
includes at least one district from each geographic type–urban, suburban, rural, and remote–and a
total of 86 schools.  Based on a detailed catalog of deficiencies at these schools and the expected
cost to correct them, SFB computed per-square-foot, per-school, and per-student correction costs
for each geographic type.  To estimate correction costs statewide, SFB multiplied these costs by
the statewide square footage, number of schools, and student counts by geographic type.  The
$1.17 billion cost is based on the square footage parameter.  Using the number of schools to
project statewide costs would suggest a total of $1.09 billion, while using student counts would
suggest a cost of $1.07 billion.  (See Attachment 2, “Assessment Program Estimate” provided by
SFB.)

(Continued)
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Analysis

Our analysis indicates that the SFB sample is a good representation of Arizona’s school districts.
The proportion of rural and isolated districts in the sample is slightly higher than the proportion
statewide, and the average student count among the sample districts is slightly larger than the
statewide average student count, but in neither case is the difference statistically significant.
(See Attachment 3, “Evaluation of School Facilities Board Sample” provided by JLBC Staff.)
The sample districts are growing somewhat faster than the state average, and the sample
districts’ property value per student is lower than the statewide average, but these differences
also are not statistically significant.

There was some concern that the sole suburban district in the sample–Paradise Valley Unified–
was a “richer” than average suburban school.  Our analysis indicates that its property value per
student is actually lower than the average for all state districts, which suggests that the 20%
sample size adjustment applied to suburban costs by SFB is not necessary.  However, eliminating
the 20% adjustment would reduce the projected cost by only about $6.5 million because
suburban districts are already projected to require very little deficiencies corrections.

We believe that SFB’s methodology for projecting statewide costs is sound, but we caution that
the many variables involved in this estimate means that there are many sources of potential
errors.  The main sources of potential errors include:  the unique situation of each school, the
uncertain costs and savings from statewide bidding and project management, and the uncertain
impact that this large program will have on market construction prices.

Next Steps

The SFB plans to release its final projections in late October or November.  However, the final
costs will be known only after the awarding of bids over the next couple of years.

RS:PF:ck
Attachment
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Brad Regens, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS - REVIEW OF TWO PRIVATE PRISON
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

Request

The Arizona Department of Corrections (ADC) requests Committee review of 2 Request for Proposals
(RFP) issued by the department for privately-operated prison beds.

Recommendation

The JLBC Staff recommends a favorable review of the ADC private prison RFP for 400 minimum-
security Driving Under the Influence (DUI) beds.  A favorable review of the RFP is recommended as the
RFP, as amended, meets the intent of the appropriation for 400 DUI beds and statutes related to privatized
prison beds.

The JLBC Staff has concerns about the second RFP issued by ADC soliciting bids for 1,000 privately-
operated beds to house non-U.S. national inmates.  As a public policy decision, the Committee may wish
to give an unfavorable review to the RFP as it may meet the letter of the appropriation but not the spirit of
the appropriation.

Analysis

400 New Minimum-Security DUI Beds

ADC’s FY 2000 and FY 2001 appropriations include General Fund monies to enable the department to
contract for 400 new privately-operated DUI beds beginning in June 2000.  On June 13, 2000, ADC
published a RFP to solicit bids for a private entity to provide 400 substance abuse intervention beds
beginning June 2001.  As a result, ADC has approximately $5.8 million in General Fund monies
appropriated in FY 2001 for new DUI beds that may not come on-line until FY 2002.  ADC has not yet
indicated what the department intends to do with the monies during FY 2001.

(Continued)
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Pursuant to A.R.S. § 41-1609.01, the private prison contractor must provide at least the same quality of
service as the state at a lower cost or superior quality of service at the same cost.  In addition, the
department has included a purchase option in the RFP and has requested that all bidders include a
schedule that displays the amount of monies from the per diem that will be applied to a purchase price
should the department exercise the purchase option.  A.R.S. § 41-1609.01 requires that any RFP issued by
ADC pertaining to an adult incarceration contract be provided to the Joint Legislative Budget Committee
for review.

After conversations with the JLBC Staff, ADC plans to amend the RFP to clarify that only DUI related
offenders would be placed in the new private prison facility.  We had concerns that the appropriation for
the new beds was intended for only DUI offenders but the RFP could be interpreted to allow any type of
substance abusing inmate to be placed at the privately-operated prison.  ADC has stated to staff that the
new 400 private beds will only house DUI related offenders and has agreed to issue an amendment
clarifying the RFP.

We recommend a favorable review as the Committee has approved similar RFP’s in the past and the
amended RFP meets the intent of the appropriation and statutes related to privatized prison beds.  The
table of contents of the RFP is attached.  The entire RFP is available upon request.

1,000 New Privately-Operated Prison Beds

ADC’s FY 2001 appropriation also includes General Fund monies to enable the department to contract
for 1,000 new privately-operated beds to be opened in June 2001.  At the department’s budget hearings
during the 1999 legislative session, the Executive proposed contracting for a 1,000-bed facility to house
inmates who are Mexican nationals.  During the budget hearing, concerns were raised by Appropriations
Committee members regarding the Executive’s plan to segregate Mexican nationals from the general
inmate population.

As a result of the concerns raised by committee members, the following footnote was attached to the
appropriation for the 1,000 new private prison beds:

“Before the State Department of Corrections releases a request for proposals for the 1,000
privately operated beds to be opened in June 2001, the State Department of Corrections shall
submit its plan for the category of beds to be privatized to the Joint Legislative Budget
Committee for review and the beds shall not be segregated by race, ethnicity or nationality.”

ADC requests the Committee give a favorable review to a RFP entitled “Criminal Aliens Subject to
United States Immigration and Naturalization Services Hearings and/or Deportation.”  ADC intends to
house only non-U.S. national inmates at the new 1,000 bed private prison.  ADC believes the intent of the
footnote was to disallow the segregation of only Mexican national inmates and that the RFP complies
with the footnote by segregating all types of foreign national inmates from inmates with U.S. citizenship.

While foreign nationals from other countries than Mexico will be housed at the new private facility, the
vast majority of inmates will still be Mexican nationals.  As a result, the RFP may meet the letter of the
footnote but does not appear to meet the spirit.  The JLBC Staff believes that whether this merits an
unfavorable review is a matter of public policy for the Committee.  The table of contents of the RFP is
attached.  The entire RFP is available upon request.

(Continued)
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ADC Inmate Population vs Bed Capacity

Because ADC is requesting Committee review of 2 RFP’s that combined will add 1,400 new private
prison beds, we felt some additional information on ADC inmate population growth and prison bed
capacity would be beneficial to the members.

At the end of FY 2000, ADC was operating with a bed deficit of approximately 1,500, or 6.2% above
capacity.  This bed deficit, however, does not take into account the funded but unopened beds at the
Arizona State Prison Complex (ASPC) - Lewis.  Due to the department’s inability to hire sufficient
numbers of Correctional Officers, there were approximately 1,700 funded but unopened beds at ASPC -
Lewis at the end of FY 2000.  As a result, if all constructed and funded beds were to become operational,
the bed shortfall would become a surplus.

In addition to the unopened Lewis Complex beds, the current bed capacity also does not include the 1,400
new privately-operated prison beds discussed earlier in this memorandum.  As mentioned earlier, ADC’s
FY 2000 and FY 2001 appropriations include General Fund monies to enable the department to contract
for 400 new privately-operated DUI beds beginning in June 2000.  A slowdown in inmate growth has
enabled ADC to propose delaying the activation of these new beds until June 2001.  In addition, ADC’s
FY 2001 appropriation includes additional General Fund monies to contract for an additional 1,000 new
privately-operated beds beginning in June 2001.  The RFP for those 1,000 beds states that the beds will
not be activated until January 2002 instead of June 2001.

The potential for a bed surplus, even without opening the additional 1,400 private prison beds when
scheduled, is possible because of a slowdown in the monthly growth rate in the ADC inmate population.
ADC’s FY 2000 and FY 2001 appropriations are based on a growth rate of 132 net new inmates per
month; however, the actual FY 2000 monthly growth rate was 19 new inmates per month.  While we
currently do not have a good understanding of the reasons for the growth slowdown, the bottom line is
that the ADC population is approximately 1,356 inmates lower than projected.

The slowdown in inmate population growth has also resulted in the Joint Committee on Capital Review
delaying the construction of the New Southern Regional Prison Complex at Tucson (Tucson II).  The
following table displays various time scenarios for opening the Tucson II beds depending on different
inmate growth rates and the activation of all Lewis Complex beds and new privately-operated beds.

Inmate Population Projections and
Construction Schedule for Tucson II

Inmate Growth
Per Month 2,000 Bed Deficit

Construction of
Tucson II Begins 1/

132 2/ October 2002 October 2000
103 3/ July 2003 July 2001
  19 4/ November 2021 November 2019

____________
1/ Construction of Tucson II must begin 24 months prior to ADC reaching a statewide bed deficit of 2,000.
2/ FY 2000 and FY 2001 appropriated monthly growth rate.
3/ Average monthly growth rate over past the 10 years.
4/ Actual FY 2000 monthly growth rate.
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DATE: August 8, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Brad Regens, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS - CONSIDER APPROVAL OF
TRANSFER OF APPROPRIATIONS

Request

The Arizona Department of Corrections (ADC) requests Committee approval to transfer
appropriations in FY 2001 to privatize some of the inmate education programs at the Arizona
State Prison Complex (ASPC) - Lewis.  Specifically, ADC requests to transfer $1,751,000 in
General Fund monies as shown below:

TRANSFER FROM: TRANSFER TO:
Personal Services $1,382,500 Professional and Outside Services $1,751,000
Employee Related Expenditures      368,500                                                                            

TOTAL $1,751,000 TOTAL $1,751,000

Recommendation

The JLBC Staff recommends that the Committee approve the transfer request.  The planned
expenditure of the transferred monies is consistent with legislative intent, as the monies will be
used to fund inmate education programs.

Analysis

A.R.S. § 35-173(E) requires the Committee to approve any transfer to or from Personal Services
or Employee Related Expenditures (ERE) if those line items are separately delineated for an
agency in the General Appropriation Act.  ADC’s FY 2001 appropriation includes Personal
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Services and ERE as separate line items.  As a result, ADC is requesting Committee approval to
transfer monies to fund a pilot program to privatize some inmate education programs at ASPC -
Lewis.

ADC currently contracts with Rio Salado College for vocational training and proposes to
outsource the functional literacy education and general equivalency diploma (GED) preparation
inmate education programs at ASPC - Lewis.  ADC teaching staff will continue to provide
special education services to inmates with learning disabilities who are 21 years old or younger
and will oversee the contracted education services.

ADC initiated the pilot program during FY 2000 with monies available due to lower than
projected inmate growth and a delayed opening of all funded beds at ASPC - Lewis.  However,
ADC hopes to hire sufficient Correctional Officers in FY 2001 to fully open the Lewis Complex
and does not anticipate sufficient excess monies available to continue the pilot program.  As a
result, ADC requests authority to use monies appropriated to the department to hire teachers to
continue the pilot program.  ADC plans to pursue the elimination of the corresponding 44
teaching staff FTE Positions in the department’s FY 2002 biennial budget.

ADC’s contract with Rio Salado College will require the College to provide at least the same
quality of service as the state at a lower cost or superior quality of service at the same cost.  In
addition, teachers hired by Rio Salado will be required to meet the same criteria as teachers hired
by ADC.  This includes both education and security standards established by the department.

Since the pilot program was only initiated during the past fiscal year, no evaluation of the
effectiveness of contracting out some inmate education programs has been undertaken.  Once
ASPC - Lewis is fully operational, the department may wish to evaluate the pilot program’s
performance in comparison to the effectiveness of inmate education programs provided at other
Arizona state prison complexes.

The JLBC Staff recommends the Committee approve the transfer as the monies will be used to
provide inmate education programs as required by statute.
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Rebecca Hecksel, Assistant Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION - REVIEW OF
RETIREE ACCUMULATED SICK LEAVE RATE

Request

The Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) requests the Committee review its
recommendation to establish a FY 2001 Retiree Accumulated Sick Leave (RASL) rate of 0.55%
of the total benefit-eligible payroll.

Recommendation

The JLBC Staff recommends a favorable review of a FY 2001 RASL rate of 0.40%.  ADOA’s
recommended rate of 0.55% would generate a very large fund balance.  A 0.40% rate provides
sufficient funding to operate the program in accordance with current law.

Analysis

A.R.S. § 38-616 provides that, subject to JLBC review, the ADOA Director shall establish a
RASL pro rata share to be paid by each agency.  The rate shall not exceed 0.40% of the total
benefit-eligible payroll in FY 2000, and 0.55% in FY 2001 and thereafter.  At the June 1999
meeting, JLBC gave a favorable review to the FY 2000 rate of 0.40%.  The RASL charge is paid
by each agency as a component of Employee Related Expenditures (ERE) to allow funding for
the program which pays retirees for unused sick leave.  In the 1999 legislative session, all
agencies were budgeted for a FY 2000 contribution rate of 0.40% and a FY 2001 contribution
rate of 0.55%.
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The attached letter from ADOA includes a fund balance statement.  The budgeted rate of 0.55%
will result in payments into the RASL Fund of approximately $7.9 million from the General
Fund, and $3.8 million from Other Funds, for total receipts of $11.7 million.  ADOA projects
expenditures to total $8.7 million in FY 2001, resulting in a FY 2001 ending fund balance of
approximately $6.5 million.  ADOA has stated that they would like to maintain a fund balance
buffer of $2 million as it is difficult to accurately predict the number of new retirees that must be
paid in the next fiscal year.  ADOA is recommending the 0.55% option because they would like
to make some changes to the program during the 2001 legislative session, including making the
RASL payments in one year rather than spreading the payments over three years as required by
current law.   If the Legislature approves these changes, they can be funded in part from a 0.55%
rate in FY 2002 and FY 2003.

JLBC Staff recommends that the RASL rate be maintained at 0.40% to prevent the build up of
such a large fund balance.  Retained at 0.40%, the RASL Fund will generate General Fund
revenues of approximately $5.8 million and Other Fund revenues of approximately $2.7 million,
for a total of $8.5 million.  Anticipated expenditures total $8.7 million, resulting in a FY 2001
fund balance of approximately $3.4 million.  This option provides a revenue amount that is
roughly equal to projected expenditures and provides sufficient funding to operate the program
in accordance with current law.  Increasing the rate to 0.55%, as recommended by ADOA,
generates a large fund balance to fund future statutory changes requested by ADOA.  Since this
is a policy decision for the entire Legislature, the JLBC Staff does not recommend this option.

If the Legislature opts to carry forward the FY 2000 rate of 0.40% into FY 2001, agencies will
retain the level of expenditure authority appropriated in the 1999 session in which the RASL rate
was assumed to be 0.55%.  JLBC Staff does not anticipate large General Fund savings in FY
2001 from a lower RASL rate as agencies may choose to spend those monies on other programs
rather than reverting them to the General Fund.

One consequence of leaving the rate at 0.40% is that ADOA may not receive enough funding for
their administrative costs for the program.  A.R.S. § 38-616 states that monies spent to
administer the fund can be no more than 1.5% of total revenue.  ADOA estimates that
administrative expenses in FY 2001 will total $153,000.  If the RASL rate is set at 0.40%, only
$127,000 can be allocated for administrative costs.  ADOA may be able to absorb the additional
costs ($26,000) by using appropriations from the Personnel Division Fund.  Historically, ADOA
reverts over $500,000 from that fund each year.
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Stefan Shepherd, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY - REVIEW OF PLAN TO PROVIDE
MATCHING MONIES TO NAVAJO NATION TO OPERATE A TRIBAL CASH
ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

Request

Pursuant to a provision in Laws 1997, Chapter 300, the Department of Economic Security (DES) requests
Committee review of a plan to provide matching monies to the Navajo Nation to operate a tribal cash
assistance program.

Recommendation

The JLBC Staff recommends the Committee give the proposal a favorable review.  The proposed General
Fund amount is consistent with DES’ budget.  In addition, the proposal would exclude the Navajo clients
from calculation of Arizona’s work participation rate.  Given the potential difficulties of moving clients
into jobs on the Navajo reservation, this exclusion will help ensure the state is not subject to financial
penalties for failing to meet these federally-mandated work participation rates.

Analysis

The 1996 Federal welfare reform legislation (P.L. 104-193) allows Native American tribes to petition the
Federal government to operate their own tribal family assistance program.  Those tribes with an approved
plan may directly receive and administer Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) Block Grant
monies; a state’s TANF Block Grant distribution is reduced by the amount of money passed on directly to
the tribe.  Laws 1997, Chapter 300, Section 35 states that if a tribal government elects to operate a cash
assistance program, the state shall provide matching monies “at a rate that is consistent with the
applicable fiscal year budget and that is not more than the state matching rate for the Aid to Families with
Dependent Children (AFDC) program as it existed on July 1, 1994.”  Laws 1997, Chapter 300 requires
the Joint Legislative Budget Committee to review any plan to provide matching monies.
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The Navajo Nation proposes to start its tribal cash assistance program on October 1, 2000 as permitted by
P.L. 104-193.  The Navajo Nation, DES, and the federal government have been in discussions regarding
the Navajo Nation operating their own program in Arizona since early 1997.  The Navajo Nation and
DES are awaiting federal approval of the plan, but expect to receive that approval shortly and begin
operation of their program on October 1, 2000.  For the first six months of the program, the tribe will
contract back with DES to administer their program.  The program targets getting 5% of TANF recipients
working in the first year of its program.  The Navajo Nation already operates its employment services
program; those services will be coordinated with the new Navajo TANF program.

DES is proposing to give the tribe 80% of the state GF expenditures for administrative functions and cash
benefits in FFY 1994, or approximately $2,361,600 GF annually.  This amount is consistent with DES’
budget and is close to what DES is currently expending on services to the tribe.  In addition to this GF
amount, the Navajo Nation has requested that approximately $15,227,100 of TANF Block Grant monies
be redirected to them yearly from Arizona’s TANF grant.  This amount is based on calculations of federal
expenditures related to the Navajo Nation in FFY 1994.  We would note that in the old AFDC program,
Arizona only had to pay approximately 6.8% of the cash benefit costs (excluding administration) for the
Navajo and Hopi tribes.  As a result, the federal government paid a higher share of the cost of the total
cash assistance program for the Navajo Nation.  This results in a higher share of TANF Block Grant
monies to be passed through to the tribe, and a lower share of General Fund monies.

The combination of the TANF Block Grant and GF monies proposed to be passed through to the tribe on
an annual basis, approximately $17,588,700, reflects a decrease of approximately 2.9% from the amount
spent on the tribe in FFY 1994, the year upon which the tribe’s TANF Block Grant amount is based,
pursuant to federal law.  DES estimates that it provided Aid to Families with Dependent Children cash
assistance to an average of 4,770 Navajo cases in FFY 1994.  The caseload of Navajo tribal members in
June 1999 was 3,564, or a decrease of 25.3%.  (The June 1999 data is the latest data certified by the
federal government.)  Given this caseload decrease from FFY 1994, we believe a 2.9% total funding
decrease from FFY 1994 levels will not adversely affect the tribe. We would also note that in addition to
the $2,361,600 GF the plan proposes to pass through to the tribe, the tribe also receives approximately
$550,000 TANF yearly from a $1 million TANF appropriation to Indian tribes to assist in their welfare
reform efforts.

The figures presented above reflect annual totals.  If the Navajo Nation begins operating their own
program on October 1, 2000, the tribe will receive exactly ¾ of the above figures in FY 2001 (with the
exception of the $550,000 TANF welfare reform grant, for which they will receive the full amount.)  This
reflects the 9 months of FY 2001 the tribe will be operating their own program.  Starting in FY 2002, the
Navajo tribe would receive the full annual amount.

JLBC Staff recommends the Committee give the proposal a favorable review.  The proposed amount of
General Fund match is consistent with DES’ budget.  In addition, although the reduction in funding from
FFY 1994 is less than the reduction in caseload over the same amount of time, the high unemployment on
the reservation, along with the large, rural nature of the reservation may make it more difficult to move
clients into jobs.  We would also note that if the Navajo Nation operates their own welfare program, their
clients are not calculated in Arizona’s work participation rate.  This is important because Arizona’s TANF
Block Grant is subject to financial penalties if the state does not meet these federally-mandated work
participation rates.  Given the potential difficulties of moving clients into jobs on the Navajo reservation,
it may be advantageous to the state to have the Navajo Nation operates their own program.
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Pat Mah, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY - REPORT ON FY 2001 LUMP
SUM OPERATING BUDGET REDUCTION PLAN

Request

Pursuant to a footnote in the FY 2001 General Appropriation Act, the Department of Economic
Security (DES) is required to submit a plan for continuing a $1,573,800 General Fund lump sum
reduction that began in FY 2000.  The plan for the FY 2001 operating budget was due by July 1,
2000.

Recommendation

This item is for information only and no Committee action is required.  The Committee had
concerns about proposed reductions in videotaping and Attorney General staffing when it
reviewed the initial lump sum reduction plan in August 1999 for FY 2000.  The plan for
FY 2000 was subsequently modified to address the Committee’s concerns and minor
modifications made for its continued use in FY 2001.

Analysis

The department reports that it will use in FY 2001 basically the same $1,573,800 reduction plan
that was implemented for FY 2000.  According to the department, the loss of $1,573,800 in
General Fund monies will continue to reduce annual spending from Federal and Other Funds by
$2,091,400, for a total reduction in annual spending of $3,665,200.  The Federal and Other
Funds dollars are reduced because of the elimination of 63.75 FTE Positions.  The
responsibilities of the positions were shifted to other personnel in the agency, but in some cases
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the reduction also involved a loss in services.  The department provided an analysis of the impact
of its plan, which is attached for the Committee’s review.  According to the department, loss in
services for clients will continue to be minimal.  The greatest impact of the funding reduction
will be to the department’s administrative operations and its ability to complete work request in a
timely manner.  The following table summarizes by division the department’s proposed FY 2001
lump sum operating budget reduction:

DEPARTMENT DIVISION GF REDUCTION
FEDERAL/OTHER

FUNDS REDUCTION
ADMINISTRATION

Eliminates 41 FTE Positions $  809,800 $1,653,000

BENEFITS AND MEDICAL ELIGIBILITY
Eliminates 4 FTE Positions 164,200 0

CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES
Eliminates 11 FTE Positions 351,100 213,800

DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES
Eliminates 7.75 FTE Positions 168,700 144,600

EMPLOYMENT AND REHABILITATION SERVICES
Reduces Job Search Stipend Appropriation      80,000      80,000

TOTAL $1,573,800 $2,091,400

To implement the lump sum reductions in FY 2000, the department reported that it would
eliminate its Videotaping Unit and reduce Attorney General positions in the Division of
Children, Youth and Families.  However, these proposed reductions raised the Committee’s
concerns when the $1,573,800 lump sum reduction plan was first reviewed in August 1999.  As a
result, the department did not eliminate any Videotaping or Attorney General positions.  Monies
in a Special Line Item for the Videotaping Unit were eliminated, but all videotaping staff and
activities continued by using vacancy savings in the operating budget.  Two administrative
support staff positions were eliminated in place of the proposed reduction in Attorney General
staffing.  The department made no other significant changes from its original lump sum
reduction plan.  The department reports that it will continue to use the FY 2000 plan in FY 2001
with just minor modifications.

In addition to expressing concerns in August 1999, the Committee asked the department to keep
JLBC Staff apprised of any significant changes during the year and provide a summary report to
Staff on the plan’s FY 2000 implementation by July 31, 2000.  During the year, the department
reported no significant changes other than those discussed above.  The written report for
FY 2000, although past due, has not yet been received.  In phone conversations, the department
reported that the $1,573,800 lump sum reduction has resulted in delays in its administrative
operations, but adjustments were made to minimize the impact to client services.
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Stefan Shepherd, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY - BIMONTHLY REPORT ON
ARIZONA WORKS

Request

Pursuant to a provision in A.R.S. § 46-344, the vendor for the Arizona Works pilot welfare program is
providing its bimonthly report on the Arizona Works program.

Recommendation

This item is for information only and no Committee action is required.  Recent total Arizona Works
caseloads continue to be lower than EMPOWER Redesign caseloads in the rest of Maricopa County,
adjusted for relative caseload size.  We are still working with the Department of Economic Security
(DES) and MAXIMUS to ensure data comparability for caseloads of employable adults subject to work
requirements.

Analysis

The Arizona Works pilot program, which replaces the DES EMPOWER Redesign welfare program in
DES District I-E (eastern Maricopa County), is operated by the private vendor MAXIMUS.  The attached
report covers caseload data through the end of May.

The chart on the following page compares the total number of cases in the Arizona Works program with
the caseload in the rest of Maricopa County.
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The total caseload in the above graph includes child only cases (cases in which there is no adult subject to
TANF work requirements) and tribal cases.  Child-only cases comprise 40-45% of the total caseload, and
tribal cases comprise another 1-2%; their presence in the above figures may skew the results for cases
with employable adults subject to work requirements, especially if child-only caseloads are responding
differently in each area.

JLBC Staff has been working with DES and MAXIMUS to get comparable data for cases with
employable adults subject to work requirements.  We thought that we had obtained that data, but found
out on the morning of August 3rd that the data was still not comparable.  We expect to have this situation
resolved shortly.  We will continue to work with DES and MAXIMUS to resolve this longstanding issue.

The following table provides information on the total number of Arizona Works cases by type for the last
10 months.  The table shows that although the number of total cases has decreased by 12.6% in 9 months,
the population has stabilized in the last two months.  The overall decrease has occurred solely in the
TANF population, while the number of cases for whom no work participation is required, i.e., child-only
cases, has actually increased slightly, approximately 5.0%.  Since March the number of those child-only
cases exceeded the number of TANF cases.  As a comparison, EMPOWER Redesign child-only cases in
Maricopa County (excluding tribes, and using an identical definition of “child-only case”) have increased
8.6% over the same time period.

ARIZONA WORKS PROGRAM: TOTAL CASES BY TYPE

Month TANF
No Work

Participation
New

Transfer In Total
August 2,011 1,473 59 3,543
September 1,994 1,483 51 3,528
October 2,027 1,516 50 3,593
November 1,848 1,542 56 3,446
December 1,798 1,536 53 3,387
January 1,708 1,518 95 3,321
February 1,564 1,501 46 3,111
March 1,513 1,515 68 3,096
April 1,475 1,534 50 3,059
May 1,508 1,546 43 3,097

(Continued)
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The MAXIMUS report notes that the second, rural pilot site has been selected.  A.R.S. § 46-343 requires
that the Arizona Works District I-E vendor operate this second pilot site beginning on January 1, 2001.
The Arizona Works Agency Procurement Board has selected Mohave County as the location for this
second pilot, operated by MAXIMUS; they will also continue to operate the first pilot in District I-E.  The
report also notes that the Procurement Board has approved 3rd quarter administrative bonuses based on
performance measure results from October through December 1999.  MAXIMUS will receive $180,000
out of a possible $599,900 in bonuses.  The report shows no significant change from prior months in
customer satisfaction with the program, with responses to client satisfaction surveys ranging between
“Good” and “Excellent.”

We continue to note that the information in both reports cannot, by itself, give an indication of the relative
success of each program.  This is in part because success may be measured by more than just caseload
reduction; demographic differences may also affect program success.  The evaluation conducted by JLBC
Staff this year and the evaluation to be conducted by an independent evaluator hired by the Arizona
Works Agency Procurement Board will look into program success in greater detail.
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Stefan Shepherd, Senior Fiscal Ana lyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY - REPORT ON CASE
MANAGEMENT SATISFACTION SURVEY

Request

Pursuant to a provision in Laws 1999, Chapter 292, Section 5, the Department of Economic
Security (DES) is presenting the results of a developmental disabilities case management
satisfaction survey designed by the Developmental Disabilities Case Management Pilot Projects
Committee as established by Laws 1999, Chapter 292.

Recommendation

This item is for information only and no Committee action is required.  Since the report only
discusses results from a small “field test” and not from the full baseline survey sent out to many
families, however, JLBC Staff recommends that DES submit an updated report to the Committee
by October 1.  Since DES has completed the full baseline survey and expects to finish compiling
the results by the end of August or beginning of September, this should be sufficient time for
DES to include the results from the full baseline survey in the updated report.

Most of the people who responded to the “field test” survey rated their current case manager
highly in areas such as knowledge of available resources, ability to understand their needs, and
courtesy toward family and self.  A total of 87% of those responded indicated they would choose
case management provided by a DES employee; the other 13% indicated they would choose an
agency or individual provider for those services.  We would note, however, that these results are
based on the responses of just 17 clients and, therefore, cannot present an accurate picture of
current satisfaction with DD case management.
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Analysis

Part of Laws 1999, Chapter 292 created a Developmental Disabilities Case Management Pilot
Projects (DD) Committee, consisting of a broad range of members with interests in the area of
developmental disabilities.  With the exception of Senator Bowers, who was the representative of
the Joint Legislative Budget Committee as required by the legislation, the DD Committee was
made up of parents, clients, providers, and staff.  One task of the DD Committee was to design a
survey to determine the degree of satisfaction with the current case management system for
developmentally disabled clients.  This survey was to be conducted by DES and mailed to
parents by November 1, 1999.  The DD Committee would then present the results of the survey
to JLBC and other entities on or before March 30, 2000.

The attached report provides an overview of the case management pilot, which will be overseen
by the DD Committee and implemented by DES.  The chief feature of the pilot is that it will
provide clients the opportunity to choose one of the following groups to provide them case
management services: Division of Developmental Disabilities (DDD) employees, community
agencies under contract with DDD, individuals under contract with DDD, parents of clients, or
clients themselves.  The pilot sites include the western area of Maricopa County, Pima County,
and Graham, Cochise, Greenlee, and Santa Cruz Counties.  We would note that although the
report indicates the pilot would start on July 1, 2000, DES indicates that the pilot has not yet
received a waiver from the federal Health Care Financing Authority (HCFA).  Since the pilot
will affect Title XIX clients subject to HCFA rules, a HCFA waiver is necessary for the pilot to
begin.  DES has indicated that they believe the pilot may now start in December 2000 or January
2001.

The discussion of the satisfaction survey begins on page 5 of the attached report.  It explains the
purpose of the survey, which is to collect “baseline” information on case management
satisfaction so that the impact of the case management pilot may be better evaluated.  It discusses
how the survey was “field tested” with a telephone survey.  The results of this telephone survey
can be found on page 6 of the attached report.  Although they seem to indicate general
satisfaction with current case management practices, we would note that these results are based
on the responses of just 17 clients who responded (out of the 40 clients surveyed by telephone.)
As a result, JLBC Staff believes that the figures presented in the report cannot provide an
accurate picture of current satisfaction with DD case management.  The telephone survey did,
however, help the DD Committee and DES refine their survey, which they conducted earlier this
summer.

No Committee action is required for this item.  While JLBC Staff would commend DES for the
background provided in the attached report and the effort in designing the survey, we believe that
the spirit of Laws 1999, Chapter 292, Section 5 intended for the Committee to receive full
baseline survey data, which is not provided in the attached report.  As a result, JLBC Staff
recommends that DES submit an updated report to the Committee by October 1.  Since DES has
now completed the full baseline survey and expects to finish compiling the results by the end of
August or beginning of September, this should be sufficient time for DES to include the results
from the full baseline survey in the updated report.

RS:SSh:ck
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Stefan Shepherd, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY - REPORT ON ADDITIONAL
FY 2000 CHILD SUPPORT EXPENDITURES

Request

Pursuant to a footnote in the General Appropriation Act, as modified by the supplemental bill (Laws
2000, Chapter 3), the Department of Economic Security (DES) is reporting to the Committee its intent to
spend an estimated $600,000 of State Share of Retained Earnings (SSRE) and federal incentives in excess
of the appropriated amount in FY 2000 in the Division of Child Support Enforcement (DCSE).

Recommendation

This item is for information only and no Committee action is required.  DCSE intends to spend the
monies to address a deficit resulting from a transfer of funds to the Developmental Disabilities cost center
and from additional costs related to processing child support payments.  JLBC Staff believes that the
proposed use of the monies is an appropriate use of the excess revenues.

Although JLBC Staff believes DCSE’s plan for the excess monies is appropriate, their notification did not
meet the spirit of the law.  We recommend that DES make any future requests pursuant to this footnote
with sufficient advance notice to allow the Committee the opportunity to conduct a meaningful review.
The timing of this request, made just 2 days prior to the end of FY 2000 and after the last JLBC meeting
of the fiscal year, clearly did not allow the Committee this opportunity.

Analysis

The General Appropriation Act, as modified by the supplemental bill (Laws 2000, Chapter 3), includes
the following footnote:

(Continued)
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“All State Share of Retained Earnings and federal incentives above $8,508,900 in FY 2000 and
$8,556,400 in FY 2001 received by the Division of Child Support Enforcement are appropriated for
operating expenditures.  New Full-Time Equivalent Positions may be authorized with the increased
funding.  The Division of Child Support Enforcement shall report the intended use of the monies to
the Speaker of the House of Representatives, the President of the Senate, the Chairmen of the Senate
and House Appropriations Committees and the Directors of the Joint Legislative Budget Committee
and the Governor’s Office of Strategic Planning and Budgeting.”

SSRE comes from child support owed to the state while the custodial parent received Temporary
Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) cash benefits.  Federal incentives are currently earned by states
based on the level of child support collections, but that is being transitioned to a system in which states
earn incentives based on their performance relative to other states on key performance measures such as
paternity establishment, current support collection, and cost effectiveness.

On June 29, DES notified the parties specified in the footnote that it intended to spend “approximately
$500,000 of SSRE and federal incentives in excess of the appropriated amounts for those fund sources in
FY 2000.”  In subsequent conversations with department, we discovered that DES actually intended to
spend an additional $600,000 of SSRE and federal incentives; the $500,000 figure discussed in the June
29 letter referred to expenditure authority, not actual cash.  The attached document, sent subsequent to the
June 29 letter, explains the background behind the excess expenditures.

DES reports that DCSE earned approximately $1.5 million more than they had projected to earn in FY
2000.  The final amount, however, is approximately $600,000 higher than the revenue assumed in the FY
2000 budget (i.e., DCSE’s estimate of projected FY 2000 revenues was a little less than $1 million below
the level assumed in the FY 2000 budget.)  The excess monies were used to target two particular issues.
The first issue was a $156,000 deficit occurring as a result of a $156,000 transfer to the Division of
Developmental Disabilities (DDD) cost center to address FY 2000 deficits in that cost center.

The second, larger issue was a deficit within the Central Payment Processing (CPP) Special Line Item.
Monies in this line item primarily fund payments to the vendor processing child support payments in non-
Title-IV-D cases.  Non-Title-IV-D cases are those cases for which the division does not perform
establishment and enforcement.  Because the number of cases actually processed by the vendor increased
by 17% over FY 1999, significantly higher than expected in the FY 2000 budget, costs for vendor
payments were higher than expected.

This line item also funds “misapplied” expenditures, previously non-appropriated but appropriated for the
first time in the FY 2000 budget.  There are three types of “misapplied” expenditures: Non-Sufficient
Funds (NSF) losses, custodial parent overpayments, and forgery and fraud.  A total of $30,000 was added
to the budget for NSF losses, but the actual losses due to all three types of “misapplied” expenditures was
expected to be $650,000 to $700,000.  The federal government does not allow federal funds to be used on
these expenditures.  In previous years, DCSE funded these “misapplied” expenditures using the same
SSRE and federal incentive revenue they propose to use this year to help solve this issue.

JLBC Staff believes that the proposed use of the monies is an appropriate use of the excess revenues.  The
excess revenues will address the transfer of funds to the DDD cost center.  The excess revenues will also
address issues in the Central Payment Processing line item in the DCSE cost center that are largely out of
the division’s control.  Since the division’s contract with the processing vendor is based on the number of
cases they process, a higher than expected level of cases will obviously increase costs.  “Misapplied”
losses may be more within the division’s ability to control, although the losses are a small percentage of
the total child support collections processed.  The division, however, is required to fund these losses.

(Continued)
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Although there are no specific timing requirements associated with this footnote, the spirit of the footnote
includes presentation of the request with sufficient time for the Committee (and JLBC Staff) to review
such a request in the current fiscal year.  This did not occur for FY 2000.  As a result, JLBC Staff
recommends that DES make any future requests pursuant to this footnote with sufficient advance notice
to allow the Committee the opportunity to conduct a meaningful review.  The timing of this request, made
just 2 days prior to the end of FY 2000, clearly did not allow the Committee this opportunity.
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Gretchen Logan, Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: GOVERNMENT INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AGENCY/ARIZONA
DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION – REPORT ON STATEWIDE
TECHNOLOGY LICENSING AGREEMENT

Request

Laws 2000, Chapter 110 requires the Government Information Technology Agency (GITA) and the
Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) to jointly report on the activities identified for and
authorized expenditures from the Statewide Technology Licensing Agreement (STLA) Account prior to
the expenditure of STLA monies.

Recommendation

This report is for information only and no Committee action is required.  GITA and ADOA have signed a
statewide technology agreement, which is projected to result in state savings.

Analysis

The STLA Account was established pursuant to Laws 2000, Chapter 110 and is designed to allow for the
centralized payment and purchase of information technology products and services that are under a
statewide technology agreement.  Currently, a statewide technology agreement has been executed with
Computer Associates, which enables state agencies to purchase the company’s software at enhanced
discounts.  Many state agencies already have contracts with Computer Associates; however, the STLA
Account established a mechanism for the state to consolidate its purchasing and negotiate discounted
rates.

The statewide technology agreement with Computer Associates is for 5 years and expires on March 30,
2005.  The cost associated with this agreement is $30,600,000 over the 5-year period.  This amount is
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paid from the STLA Account, which receives revenues from state agencies who are charged for their use
of Computer Associates’ software products.   The rates charged to state agencies are established jointly by
ADOA and GITA.  GITA estimates that charges to state agencies for their use of Computer Associates’
mainframe software will generate approximately $31,300,000 in revenue over 5 years; therefore, these
charges will cover the cost of the agreement.  The funding for these charges is currently in the affected
agencies’ budgets and will not require additional funding in FY 2002 – 2003.  Additional revenue above
the cost of the agreement is then available to leverage additional statewide technology agreements with
other vendors.  The revenue estimate provided by GITA is based on the assumption that mainframe MIPS
(millions of instructions per second) capacity will increase by 5% per year over the 5 years of the
contract.  GITA reports that MIPS growth has exceeded 10% per year over the past 5 years.

In addition to providing discounted access to mainframe software and maintenance, the statewide
technology agreement with Computer Associates also applies to the company’s distributed software
products.  Distributed software products run on personal computers (PC’s) that are connected by
networks.  Prior to the negotiation of enhanced discounts under the statewide technology agreement, the
state was generally unable to afford Computer Associates’ distributed software products, some of which
are considered leading products in the industry.  The statewide technology agreement with Computer
Associates includes access to 30 distributed software products, ranging from inventory to performance
evaluation to disk drive and network management.  If agencies were to fully utilize these products
(instead of using the distributed software products currently used), GITA estimates that the STLA
Account would receive $11,233,100 in revenue over 5 years from changes to state agencies.  This revenue
projection takes into account the GITA policy of not billing the agency for the new Computer Associates
product until migration from the old system is complete.  This revenue would then be available to
leverage additional statewide technology agreements with other vendors, which often require substantial
“seed” or up-front monies.

The expenditures and estimated revenue associated with the statewide technology agreement with
Computer Associates is displayed in the table below.

Revenues & Expenditures Associated with Computer Associates’ Statewide Technology Agreement

STLA revenue associated with agency use of Computer Associates’:
   Mainframe software products $31,300,000
   Distributed software products   11,233,100

Total STLA Revenue $42,533,100

STLA Expenditures
    Computer Associates Agreement $30,600,000
    Funding available for additional statewide technology agreements    11,933100

Total STLA Expenditures $42,533,100

RS:GL:ck
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DATE: August 3, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Bob Hull, Principal Research/Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - REPORT ON MOTOR VEHICLE
DIVISION WAIT TIMES

Request

The Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) is required to submit monthly reports to the
Committee regarding customer wait times in Motor Vehicle Division (MVD) offices.

Recommendation

This report is for information only and no Committee action is required.  ADOT reports that its average
customer wait time in MVD offices has improved from 29.1 minutes in FY 1999, to 14.9 minutes in
FY 2000.

Analysis

Reducing customer service wait times in MVD offices has been a legislative priority.  Additional funding
and FTE Positions were appropriated in both FY 2000 and FY 2001, to reduce the statewide customer
wait time average in MVD field offices to between 15 and 20 minutes.  In this vein, Laws 2000, Chapter
343 (which continues MVD through July 1, 2005) requires that ADOT submit monthly written reports
that include the average monthly wait times from door to counter for the previous month in every MVD
office.  ADOT is to distribute these reports to the Speaker of the House of Representatives, the President
of the Senate, the minority leader of the House of Representatives, the minority leader of the Senate and
the Joint Legislative Budget Committee.  This requirement is effective from July 18, 2000 through July 1,
2005, when it is repealed.

In anticipation of this requirement, ADOT began submitting monthly wait time reports in May 2000.
ADOT reports that its average customer wait times have improved from 29.1 minutes in FY 1999, to 14.9
minutes in FY 2000.  The following table summarizes the average customer wait times and transaction
times for FY 1999 and FY 2000.

(Continued)
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MVD’s Average Statewide Wait Times and Transaction Times (Minutes)

Time Period Wait Transaction Total
FY 1999 29.1 8.4 37.5
FY 2000 14.9 8.5 23.4

2000
April 13.2 8.4 21.6
May 13.9 8.2 22.1
June 15.2 8.1 23.3

The overall statewide wait time monthly averages can be further broken out by Q-Matic and Non-Q-
Matic offices, as shown in the following table.  The term Q-Matic refers to an automated customer
numbering and scheduling system, which ADOT uses in larger offices.

MVD’s Average Statewide Wait Times (Minutes)

Q-Matic Offices Non-Q-Matic Offices Statewide Total
2000 Customers Wait Customers Wait Customers Wait
April 309,436 14.2 60,707 8.2 370,143 13.2
May 332,736 15.2 67,747 7.7 400,483 13.9
June 338,107 16.5 67,138 8.7 405,245 15.2

For wait times for each MVD office for May, 2000 and June, 2000, please see ADOT’s July 13, 2000
report, which follows this memo.

We intend to continue to provide the Committee with periodic reports for information only summarizing
ADOT’s continuing results regarding customer wait times.

No Committee action is required.

RS:BH:jb
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DATE: August 8, 2000

TO: Senator Randall Gnant, Chairman
Members, Joint Legislative Budget Committee

THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director

FROM: Indya Kincannon, Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS’ SERVICES – REVIEW OF PROPOSED
EXPENDITURES FROM THE VETERANS’ HOME CONTINGENCY
SPECIAL LINE ITEM

Request

The Department of Veterans’ Services requests Committee review of its plan to spend
$34,451.36 in FY 2000 and $122,600 in FY 2001 from the Veterans’ Home Contingency Special
Line Item.  The proposed expenditures are as follows:

FY 2000 Proposed Expenditures FY 2001 Proposed Expenditures

Outstanding utility and water bills $34,451.36
Personal Services and
Employee Related Expenditures $ 84,700

TOTAL $34,451.36 Rent for Fiduciary Division $ 37,900
TOTAL $122,600

Recommendation

The JLBC Staff recommends that the Committee give a favorable review to the department’s
proposed expenditures for outstanding FY 2000 bills.  We are concerned, however, that the
unpaid bills were the result of the department accidentally double-paying nursing staff stipends
for over three months.

The JLBC Staff recommends that the Committee give an unfavorable review to the department’s
proposed expenditures for Personal Services, Employee Related Expenditures and Rent for
FY 2001.  The department would shift the cost of these items from the Veterans’ Home Fund to
the contingency line item.  The basis of our unfavorable review is that during the 2000 Regular
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session the Legislature as a whole explicitly considered and rejected this request.  We
recommend considering this issue as part of the FY 2002-2003 biennial budget, as the
department’s proposal will permanently increase their General Fund requirement.

Analysis

Laws 1999, 1st Special Session, Chapter 1, Section 105 (as amended by Laws 2000, 2nd Regular
Session, Chapter180), requires the Committee to review all proposed expenditures from the
Veterans’ Home Contingency Special Line Item.  The department’s proposed expenditure plan is
analyzed by fiscal year below.

FY 2000 Proposed Expenditures
The department proposes to spend $34,451.36 from the Home’s contingency line item to pay
utility and water bills from June 2000.  The department requests monies from the contingency
line item because the Home has fully expended its FY 2000 operating budget.  The Home did not
discover the shortfall until over a month after the end of the fiscal year.  This shortfall occurred
because the agency overpaid its nurses during the last quarter of FY 2000 and during the first
part of FY 2001.  The overpayment stemmed from mismanagement in the Human Resources
Division of the department.

The Veterans’ Home has had difficulty hiring and retaining nurses for several years.  In February
2000 the Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) notified the department that it could
offer recruitment and retention stipends to nurses at the Veterans’ Home.  The department
intended to absorb the cost of the stipends by reducing its nurse registry costs.  In a letter dated
February 25, 2000, ADOA stated that the stipends should be paid on a monthly basis, not added
to the base salary.  At some later date, ADOA verbally told the Department’s Human Resources
Manager that in order to comply with federal labor laws stipends had to be added to the base
salary.  This correction was not sent in writing until July 14, 2000.

The change in instructions from ADOA led to data input errors by the Human Resources
Division, which was responsible for implementing the stipends.  As a result, since April, 2000
the department has double paid recruitment and retention stipends, transposed numbers on hourly
rate changes, paid stipends to nurses that were not supposed to get stipends, and failed to pay
stipends to nurses who were entitled to stipends.  These mistakes were not detected until July 14,
2000.  In sum, the department overpaid its nurses $32,911.66 in FY 2000 and $11,756.29 in
FY 2001, for a total error of almost $45,000.

The department has since stopped double-paying the stipends, but is still working with ADOA
on a plan to recoup the losses.  The proposed plan would reduce the nurses’ future stipends by a
certain amount in order to recoup the losses over 6 to 9 months.  Nurses who resign would have
the entire overpayment deducted from their final paycheck.  ADOA began an audit of the Human
Resources Division on Friday, August 4th, 2000.

After spending more than budgeted for nurses’ salaries, the Veterans’ Home does not have
sufficient expenditure authority to cover its water and utility bills from June 2000.  Although the
overpayment had been occurring for more than 3 months, the Home did not discover they would
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not have sufficient funds to pay their bills until over a month after the end of the fiscal year.  To
avoid further penalties, the Home requests to use monies in the Home’s contingency line item to
pay these bills.  The Committee does not have statutory authority to approve transfers after the
end of the fiscal year.  The Home has proposed using accounting entries called administrative
adjustments to charge their expenditures against the contingency line item.  Since this
mechanism appears to be allowed under state law, and since the Home is now working to address
the overpayment issue, the JLBC Staff recommends the Committee give this portion of the
department’s request a favorable review.  However, we are concerned that this problem was not
discovered until after the fiscal year was closed and that the Home appeared prepared to proceed
with the expenditures without the Committee’s review.

FY 2001 Proposed Expenditures
The department proposes to spend $122,600 from the Home’s contingency line item on Personal
Services, Employee Related Expenditures and Rent costs in FY 2001.  The department believes
that the Home is paying for costs associated with other divisions and wishes to remedy this by
using the Home’s contingency line item.  This proposed expenditure is similar to the agency’s
budget request submitted in Fall 1999.  The Legislature reviewed that request during the 2000
Regular session and, since it is not critical to agency operations and would result in a permanent
increase in the department’s General Fund requirement, delayed consideration of it until the
FY 2002-2003 biennial budget.  Accordingly, this renewed request can be deferred until the next
budget cycle.  Since this proposal has already been rejected by the Legislature as a whole, the
Staff does not recommend a favorable review of these expenditures.

RS:IK:jb
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